
DIACONATE COMMITTEE 
 

Our meetings have been 

productive, with thoughtful and 

prayerful discussion.  The Pastors and 

Deacons continue to work closely 

together to attend to the spiritual needs 

of our church family.  If you have any concerns, 

questions, or comments about our Sunday services 

or any other aspect of our Church Life, please 

contact one our Deacons or one of our Pastors so 

that it can be properly addressed. 

If you are interested and/or have questions 

regarding becoming a member of Campton 

Congregational Church, please contact one of the 

Pastors directly. 

Thank you to our Deacons:  Anne Pulsifer, 

Patricia Williams, Brenda Boisvert, Jill Prince, 

Dorothy Nazarian, Linda Ruth Resnick and Edie 

Littlefield and Pastors Russ and Cindy for their 

commitment and hard work. 

        Brenda L McKenzie, Chairman 

 

SINGING and SIGNING 

 

 

Children’s Time During 

                            Sunday Worship 

 

Dear Children of God, 

  Thank you for continuing to 

worship and study together with us on 

Sunday mornings, during Bible Studies and in so 

many other ways during this Lenten Season.  Thank 

you also for continuing to pray for each other and 

for all who have requested prayer in our community 

and beyond. Being a part of this Praying Church is 

an honor.  You are making differences in the lives 

of many people including your own and ours as 

well.   

      

 In Christian Love,    Pastors Cindy and Russ 

 

CAMPTON CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

Committees and Officers 

We thank all of the Church Members who 

have volunteered their time to be a Member of a 

Committee or to be an Officer in our Church.  There 

will be Church Committee meetings on Tuesday, 

March 12 and Tuesday, April 9, both at 9:00 

a.m.  All Committee Chairmen and Officers are 

Members of this Committee.  If Chairmen are 

unavailable then, a Member of the committee 

should be designated to attend these very important 

meetings.  Quarterly Business Meeting on 

Sunday April 28th following Pot Luck Lunch. 

Everyone is invited; friends may speak, members 

with a vote. Check with Moderator Alan Hill for 

more details. 

 

CAPITAL FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 

 Our Chapel Music Café was a 

SCORE!  We raised $961.00 towards 

our fist monetary goal of $ 8,000.00.  

As of 2/21/19 we have earned 

approximately $ 4,500.00 towards the 

electrical upgrade at the Blair Chapel.   

 The locally donated goods were amazing!! 

Please support the businesses that contribute and 

say “thank you: 

 Waterville Ski Resort 

 Valley Sled Dogz 

 NH Lottery 

 Exit 29 Pizza 

 Rand’s Hardware 

 Hannaford 

 Artistic Roots (Suzan Gannett) 

 Conrad Young 

 Campton Cupboard  

(for donating all the sandwiches) 

And Our Crowd-Pleasing Musicians  

JIM TYRRELL 

CHRIS WHITE 

 Meetings will resume Tuesday March 12th at 

4:00 p.m. Committee Members (and anyone else 

who wants to participate in our comfortably chaotic 

bunch)—BRING YOUR BRAINSTORMS!!  We 

will discuss the Spring Yard Sale and begin 

planning for our Summer Celebration Fundraising 

Event! ☺  

 Again, the Fundraising 

Committee ROCKS!!              

Thank you                         XOXO Juli 

 



ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 

 

 As you may know, it has 

been the custom of the Members 

and Friends of the Campton 

Congregational Church to plan for fieldtrips on a 

Tuesday during the months of May through 

December (who knows we may sneak a trip in 

April). This began about 14 years ago as a once a 

month trip by the Guild and after the very first trip 

became an event for all of us. 

 This committee plans to 

meet very soon.  If you have any 

destinations you would like the 

committee to consider please 

contact one of the members as soon as possible. 

 At this time the committee is 

comprised of the following members:  

Brenda Boisvert, Dot Nazarian, Edie 

Littlefield, Linda Gross, Deb Braley, Irene 

Chapman, Sally Letendre and the Pastors.  

 

BLAIR CHAPEL 

 

 Do not think that just 

because it is very cold outside 

that people have not been 

involved with renovations at the 

Chapel.  Let us send out a big 

thank you to Alan Hill, Sandra Jones, Tim Gotwols, 

and our Electrician (and EVERYONE not 

mentioned who has been involved).  Even in the 

subfreezing temperatures the first stage of the 

electrical upgrade has been completed!   

 In addition to the fundraising there has been 

much done in the way of cataloging, estimating 

costs, and planning for the next steps.  Check with 

Alan Hill if you are able to help.   

 THANK YOU to all who have contributed 

gifts, time, and prayer.  God has a wonderful plan 

and we are excited to see His Will for this 

community and it is our privilege to help see this 

through. 

   God bless you 

 

EASTER EGG HUNT 

 

 Following Worship on Easter Sunday.  This 

is for all the children who attend service with us.  

Please plan to be with us as we celebrate the LOVE 

OF JESUS CHRIST.  Eggs include Scripture 

lessons. ☺  

 

LENT and EASTER 

 

 Please read our 

schedule and post our 

calendars where you 

will be able to see them.  

We do not want you to miss any of 

our activities and services, should 

you ‘want to’ be with us. 

 God bless you 

 

 

SCRIPTURE LESSON 
 

Please Meditate on this during the Lenten Season 

John 3:13-17 
 

13 No one has ever gone into 

heaven except the one who came 

from heaven--the Son of Man. 

 14 Just as Moses lifted up the snake 

in the desert, so the Son of Man must 

be lifted up, 15 that everyone who 

believes in him may have eternal life.  
16 "For God so loved the world that he gave his one and 

only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish 

but have eternal life.  17 For God did not send his Son 

into the world to condemn the world, but to save the 

world through him. 

 

 

EASTER SONRISE SERVICE 

 

 We meet on Ellsworth Hill 

at 6:00 a.m. to celebrate the 

Resurrection of our LORD.  “Ah, 

but this is too early,” you may say. 

Just think about what Jesus has 

done for you and by getting up this early, you will 

have more time to celebrate. 

 

DEADLINE 

MAY/JUNE NEWSLETTER 
 

Tuesday, April 9, 2019 at noon 

Our Church Family would love 

to know how our committees and members are 

doing.  Your articles are the most important part of 

this publication.  

Thank you, Pastor Cindy, Editor 
 

GOD BLESS YOU EVERY ONE  

 


